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The trustees are pleased to present the Mohua Charitable Trust Annual Report for the year 

ended 31st March 2015. 

 

The Mohua Charitable Trust was launched on the 31st May 2010; it is a registered charity with 

the Charities Commission and a donee organisation registered with the IRD.  The trust also 

registered for incorporation as a charitable trust board on the 29th of November 2012. The 

office is based in Christchurch and our trustees are all over the South Island from Nelson to 

Dunedin. The Trust launched its new updated website at the end of July 2012. 

 

We would like to thank our sponsor Mohua Limited for their continued support of our efforts. 

And a huge thank you to the Lottery Grants Board for their help and support with our 

projects.  

 

 

Mohua Charitable Trust Chairman’s 
Report 2015 

Graeme Elliott (Chairman) 
July 2015 

Projects supported 
 
In the year to March 2015 the Mohua Charitable trust has helped fund two conservation 
projects, both associated with our flagship species the mohua.  
 

Mohua Fixed Transect Survey – Makarora Region 
 
During November 2014 the fourth year of spring Mohua monitoring in the Makarora area 
was completed and paid for by the Trust. Ten fixed transects have been surveyed each year 
in the Makarora area from 2011 through 2012. Three additional transects were added in the 
Young Valley in 2013, to bring the total number of transects to 13. Mohua were detected on 
10 of the 13 transects in 2014. The average number of Mohua detected per transect was 
1.27. Continued monitoring of mohua in this area is important to determine whether the 
predator control being undertaken using traps and aerially applied 1080 is effective.  
The Trust contributed $3,128 to this project. 



Mohua Translocation – Chalky Island to the Hawdon Valley 

 
On the 6th of November 2014 58 mohua were successfully transferred from Chalky Island in 
Fiordland to the Hawdon Valley in Arthur’s Pass National Park in Canterbury. This was the 
largest ever translocation of mohua to Canterbury and boosts the numbers of this 
endangered species in the region. The Hawdon Valley was once a stronghold of mohua in 
Canterbury, but the population has dwindled to just a few birds. With increased pest control 
in the valley, there is a reasonable expectation that mohua will once again be able to flourish 
there, but numbers had got so low that any recovery was going to take decades. The addition 
of 58 birds to the valley means that a much faster recovery of mohua in the Hawdon Valley 
can be expected.  
 
A survey of mohua in the Hawdon Valley was undertaken by the Department of Conservation 
during January 2015 to determine how many of the transferred birds had survived and 
settled in the valley. 22-24 of the 58 birds released (37.9 -  41.4%) were re-sighted.  All had 
formed pairs and 5 of these pairs were known to have successfully fledged chicks, while a 
further 2 pairs may have done so. 
 
With help from the Lottery Grants Board the Mohua Charitable Trust contributed $16,884.50 
to this project. 
 

Professor Ian Jamieson 
 
On 2 February 2015 Professor Ian Jamieson, one of the Mohua Charitable Trusts founder 
trustees, passed away.  Ian’s contribution to the trust, to conservation and to conservation 
science will be greatly missed.  
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